April 21, 1942 Mrs. C. E. Glausier Quitman, Georgia Dear Mrs. Glausier: I understand that the request of the Quitman Chapter of the UDC for the return of the five hundred dollar donation which was set up here as a student loan fund finally has been brought before the Board of Regents, and that the matter has been refered to a committee. I have not, as yet received any instructions from this committee. I am enclosing a recent copy of our Campus Canopy which outlines our Student War Bond Scholarship Campaign. Money contributed to this fund serves a double purpose, first to buy war bonds and, second to establish a scholarship which will become effective as the bonds mature. It occurs to me that the Quitman Chapter of the UDC may wish to authorize us to transfer the five hundred dollars to this fund. Personally, I think it unlikely that the Regents will instruct us to return this money, but I believe we could get their approval of the suggestion I am now making. I shall appreciate it a great deal if you will present this suggestion to your Chapter at its next meeting. With all good wishes, I am Sincerely yours. FRR/ar